BOARD MEETING UPDATE

TO:

ALL RESIDENTS 
FROM:

CVI

DATE:

June 13, 2017
Several items came up at the Board Meeting on June 6, 2017 that the Directors want to communicate to you.

Annual Meeting Results:  The reconvened Annual Meeting was held on June 6, 2017 with a quorum count of 11.201%.  Annette Keizer (4.700%) and Paula Reed (4.700%) were each elected to a 3 year term.  Special thanks to the Election Committee who counted all the ballots.  
Security Cameras:  The Security Cameras have been ordered and paid for in the 2016/2017 budget

period.  They were expensed as a capital improvement which means no special assessment or huge increases.  After the initial purchase they will be included in the Reserve Study and become a reserve expense. The Camera’s for the pool house has been installed and the installation date for the cameras at the entrances is still pending. Several things will need to take place prior to installation to include obtaining permits from the county to install the cameras at the entrances; this process can take up to 90 days or more. 
Meeting Date Change:  Due to the 4th of July holiday and other scheduling conflicts the July meeting has been scheduled for Wednesday, July 12, 2017.
Extermination: The association has a contract which covers roaches, ants, silverfish, rats, crickets and mice. Contact Economy Pest Control, 1-800-498-1166 or 301-261-8388 to schedule an appointment.  Service is available on the 1st & 3rd Saturday of each month.

Leasing:  Prince George’s County requires owners to be licensed in order to lease their homes; contact 
Prince George’s County licensing requirements.  If you are leasing your home, please forward a copy of the
lease and a copy of your Prince George’s County Rental License to the on-site office for the Association's

records.  This is a requirement of your legal documents.  Please also be certain to notify CVI of a new address

where correspondence may be directed if you do not reside in the home.  All residents should be provided with

copies of the legal documents, i.e. rules and regulations.  If you don’t have a County Rental License, we

encourage you to obtain one by calling: Housing Enforcement Section at (301) 883-6100.  To obtain a letter in

good standing from the Association please contact the CVI Office Assistant, Mike Howell at

Mhowell@cviinc.com. 
Homeowner Emergency Contact Information:  In order for the association to contact you in case of an

emergency on the property, it is very important that we have current contact information for all

homeowners/tenants on file.  The on-site service coordinator has found many numbers on file are no longer 

a working number.  You can e-mail Gloria at pinesonecondominiums@verizon.net your preferred contact

number in the event of an emergency. You may also fill out the attached Emergency Contact Form and drop

it off at the Pines One Onsite office or fax to 301-596-2082.
Next Board Meeting: 
Wednesday, July 12, 2017 at on-site office at 7:00 p.m.  
A copy is also available for your review at the on-site office M-F, 12 p.m.-4:30 p.m.

This information is also available on the Pines One website.

www.pines1.com

